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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, July 11, 2023 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

MINUTES: The minutes for June 2023 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for April 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by President Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for May 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for June 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Commissioner Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: We received a letter of thanks from Special Olympics of CT for participation in the Torch Run.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT: Chief Nolan submitted his report verbally. On July 2, 2023, the department started the new 7-day schedule. The schedule is working well, and firefighters are happy with it. The newly hired firefighters are working well and are a great asset to the department. Administrative Assistant Bauckman provided training to volunteers for using scheduling software to pick up available shifts and will produce a report for the September meeting that will show how well the system is working once everyone has had access to it for a few weeks.
Several members participated in an extrication demonstration on the Town Green during the Enfield Fourth of July Celebration along with members from North Thompsonville Fire Department.

Chief Nolan reported that the roof on the shed behind the firehouse needs to be repaired. We received a quote from Hazardville Roofing for $3,200 and a quote from KG Roofing for $4,400. The actual cost will be slightly higher than the quotes because we have also asked the companies to replace the wood frame around the garage door that is rotted which will add a minimal cost. The quotes were placed on file.
HVAC equipment that was installed as a part of the renovation as well as existing portions of the system will need to be maintained. Administrative Assistant Bauckman called at least 9 HVAC companies to request a quote for an annual service and maintenance contract. Only one sent a technician to perform a site survey and a quote – The Eugene Steinberg Company (TESCO). The quote was presented to the Board of Commissioners and placed on file along with a list of other companies that were contacted.

We have a new volunteer, Matt Gagnon, and a new cadet, Johnathan Prajzner.

FIRE MARSHAL REPORT: Deputy Chief Prajzner read the report and it was placed on file. We had 56 incidents, 5 plan reviews and 1 inspection. The plan reviews were at The Elks – 138 North Maple Street, Advanced Auto Distribution Center – 300 Shaker Road, LEGO Day Care – 561 Taylor Road, Apostolic Church – 1 Shaker Hill Road, and Cirtec Medical- 99 Print Shop Road.

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Vice President Beck gave a report from the Consolidation Committee. At the last meeting, the committee suggested that the name of the consolidated department should be “Consolidated Fire District of Enfield, Connecticut.” Discussions about who would fill the role of Chief of Department for the consolidated district have been ongoing. While committee members from the two departments each have had strong opinions, this decision is holding up progress. 
OLD BUSINESS: President Burk attempted to attend a virtual meeting to discuss tax collection, but technology issues caused the meeting to be cancelled. After a discussion about the feasibility of taking on tax collection, the Board decided to table the issue indefinitely in consideration of consolidation.
Treasurer Bentz and Clerk Guyette have been looking for a new firm to perform the annual financial audit. FML can no longer provide their services for municipalities. Administrative Assistant Bauckman will contact other Enfield fire departments to see if they can recommend an auditor. Treasurer Bentz will obtain names from the CPA Association.

Treasurer Bentz provided a report outlining the status of CD’s and when they will be renewed with the banks. There was also a discussion about outstanding encumbered funds and how they should be used. Once a new auditing firm is found, this is a question that should be asked of them.

Peter Starkel from Smith Brothers has provided quotes as discussed during his visit to the June 2023 meeting. The Board decided to: 1) leave the deductible for the apparatus at $1,000, and not increase it to $5,000 2) increase the deductible on the property to $5,000 and 3) increase the Agreed Value of the 2012 Ferrara (Engine 52) to $800,000.
NEW BUSINESS: Vice President Beck made a motion to accept the quote from Hazardville Roofing. Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. The vote was unanimous, and the motion carried.
Vice President Beck made a motion to accept the proposed service and maintenance contract with TESCO. President Burk made a second to the motion and a vote was taken. It was unanimous, and the motion carried.

Vice President Beck made a motion to accept Hazardville FD’s current chief, Jack Flanagan, as chief of the consolidated district. President Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. President Burk will report this decision at the next meeting on July 20, 2023. There will be no meeting in August 2023.

Clerk Guyette made a motion to accept the suggested name of the consolidated fire district, “Consolidated Fire District of Enfield, Connecticut.” Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous, and the motion carried.

Treasurer Bentz submitted a letter of resignation, but is willing to stay as late as June 30, 2024 to facilitate transition to a new treasurer. The letter was placed on file. We will be looking for a new treasurer right away. We thank Treasurer Bentz for his service and dedication to the department.

BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by President Burk to pay the bills as submitted and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Clerk Guyette and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 9:36 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

